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Dear Otfordians
It seems like a long time since our Mexican 
Fiesta in April, and we all know exactly where 
we’ve been! 
As things are slowly opening up we definitely 
want to make sure our hall gets a bit of a 
dusting off and hopefully we, as a community, 
can do a bit of low key celebrating. 
In an effort to keep our community safe, the 
Board has decided to continue to ask guests to 
register with the QR code, limit numbers to 12
people inside the building, maintain social 
distancing and not to enter the premises if they 
have any symptoms. Masks and vaccination  
certicates are not required from 15 December 
2021 until further notice.
If you have an idea for using the hall on a 
regular basis or want to book the hall for a small
function please check the details on the website
and contact us by booking phone/email.
WEBSITE

book.otford.hall@gmail.com
Booking phone 0487854439
All memberships have been automatically 
renewed until June 30 2022 with no fees 
payable. If you have any changes to your 
details or want to join please fill in the 
membership form on the website. We 
welcome the Haine/Feakins and Wendt 
families. Our membership currently stands 
at 31 Families and 20 singles (94 adults and 
43 children – 137 in total)

The next Board meeting is Tuesday 14
 December, 7.30 at the hall or Zoom?– all are 
welcome as we try to make some plans for 
2022.
 We encourage any local residents to our attend
our meetings. Please contact Claudia on the 
email below if you would like a copy of the 
agenda (or previous minutes).

Upcoming Events & Activities

2022 will see the recommencement of the 
Picasso playgroup on a day and time TBA. If 
you have a pre school age child/children come 
along to the Christmas Craft activity morning
THURSDAY DECEMBER 16 10.30-12 . 
Numbers are limited so please book to assure 
your place. $5 per family
BOOK HERE
SATURDAY DECEMBER 18 4-7 PM
Very low key Christmas picnic at the tennis 
court. All welcome.
BYO food, drinks, picnic blanket or chairs. 
We are also looking at running next year, a 
weekend playgroup and continuing our Art 
Therapy workshops.

THANK YOUS

As always nothing happens without some 
behind-the-scenes machinations, thanks to:

• Jackie, Claudia, Mark, Vicki, Sue and 
Natasha (Sarah for hard-core ice-cream 
support)

• Michelle for stepping up to organise 
playgroup

• WCC for COVID funding and ongoing 
support 

ABN    25 759 443 534 

Postal Address  - 18 Georges Road, Otford NSW 2508  -  Email - otford  communitysecretary@gmail.com   
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